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                                                                 TOWN OF NORTH READING
           


            __________________________                             Massachusetts        Conservation Commission

Minutes
Tuesday, October 20, 2009
Mr. Weiss, Acting Chairman, called the Tuesday, October 20, 2009, meeting of the Conservation Commission to order at 7:30 PM in Room 14 of the North Reading Town Hall, 235 North Street, North Reading, MA.

Members



Present:

Martin Weiss, Member








Lori Mitchener, Member 



Tom Romeo, Member
Absent:

Tim Allen, Chairperson 
Jonathan Cody, Member 

Staff
Present:

Kathy Morgan, Administrative Assistant




Leah Basbanes, Conservation Agent

Guests:



Discussion/ Correspondence File/Minutes
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Romeo, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission approve the minutes for September 22, 2009.
41R Lakeside Blvd. 
Shep Spears, the owner, was present.  In the Order of Conditions that was issued on this property, it states that any changes to the footprint of the house would have to be approved under a new filing.  Mr. Spears appealed to have the wording changed because he feels that a smaller house that would fall within the footprint of the approved house should come under the original approval.  Members agreed that a smaller footprint that falls within the original footprint would not need a new filing.  Mr. Spears was advised to draft a letter that the Commission could approve.  The neighbor located behind this house said he wouldn’t be against a smaller house.
Edgewater Place
Attorney Jim Senior was present for the owner.  The owners of Units 11 & 12 have been complaining about the odor coming out of the septic pipe and are requesting to relocate it 25’ further away from them and point the vent downward, toward the ground.  There will be no disturbance to the wetlands, in fact, it won’t even touch the ground.  Mr. Weiss asked that a paint mark be put on the new location.

Mr. Romeo moved that the proposed change outlined in the letter from the owner, dated 9/28/09, to the original plans approved in the Order of Conditions be considered a minor modification.  Ms. Mitchener seconded the motion.  Voted:  unanimous.
Certificate of Compliances
6 Belmont Lane (245-674)

Mr. Romeo moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted 3-0;

that the Conservation Commission issue a Certificate of Compliance for work satisfactorily completed.

6 Belmont Lane (245-1089)

Mr. Romeo moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted 3-0;

that the Conservation Commission issue a Certificate of Compliance for work satisfactorily completed.

37 Burroughs Road (245-0978) 
Ms. Basbanes said the area has been stabilized for a while.

Mr. Romeo moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener and voted 3-0;

that the Conservation Commission issue a Certificate of Compliance.

5 Bigham Road (245-1313)
The septic system was upgraded this past spring; and the lawn is now established and stabilized.

Mr. Romeo moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener and voted 3-0;

that the Conservation Commission issue a Certificate of Compliance.

Public Hearings
1 Batchelder Avenue (245-1337) septic system
Luke Roy, from O’Neill Associates was present for the applicant.  The septic system has failed and the property is being sold.  There is currently a cesspool 15’ from the wetlands.  Martin’s Pond is across the street.  Board of Health variances have been granted.  The house is a one bedroom.  The new system will be elevated with a low retaining wall running along the driveway.  They will be adding a tank and a pump chamber 18’ from the wetlands with a forced main trenched, leading up to the leachfield.  Mr. Roy said that the work being done is not within a flood zone but is surrounded by it.  A row of boulders and evergreens will be removed.

Mr. Romeo moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions.  
1 Rebecca’s Row (Lot 2)(245-1336) single-family house
Bob Griffen, from Griffen Engineering, was present for the applicant.  The project involves the construction of a single-family house, septic system, 75’ from the wetlands, and grading.  An Order of Resource Area Delineation was issued and delineated the wetlands to the eastern side of the property.  This is a 720 s.f. lot, with BVW and 100 yr. flood plain on the property.  This property is one of the two lot subdivision going in.  The roadway has been roughed in.  There is a rain garden in the front of the driveway at the property entrance.  There is proposed piping from the garden to the wetlands, 50’ to the edge.  Mr. Griffen said there will be 70% disturbance and 15% impervious.
Mr. Romeo moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted 3-0;

that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions.

2 Rebecca’s Row (Lot 3)(245-1335) removal of invasive plants
The only work being done on this property within the 100’ buffer to wetlands is the removal of invasive plants.

Mr. Romeo moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions.

37 Burroughs Road (245-1339) septic system 

Paul Cameron, the applicant, was present.  Mr. Cameron is selling his property and as a result of the Title V inspection, the tank needs to be replaced.  The new tank will go in the same location as the old one and then they will loam and seed.
Mr. Romeo moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions.

8 Jacob Raynor Lane (245-1338) inground pool & restoration work
Rich Williams, from Hayes Engineering, was present for the applicant.  The owners installed a segmental retaining wall on top of the boulder wall delineating the 12’ buffer.  On the wetland side of the wall, they put woodchips down and were using a trampoline.  They plan to take the woodchips out and restore the area with wetland plants, some cinnamon fern, and silky dogwood.  Mr. Williams advised members that there are some areas where the segmental wall encroached into the 12’ buffer.  The percentage of buffer disturbance is now 65%.  They are proposing an inground pool to be located within the filled area where it is now loamed and seeded, in the back yard between the existing lawn and the new wall.  Mr. Williams said that the wall will have to be inspected by the Building Inspector.  Ms. Basbanes said he will be asking for a structural engineer to vouch for the integrity of the wall.  Mr. Weiss asked what they plan to do about the new wall encroaching into the 12’ buffer.  Mr. Williams said they could add wetland plants upland.  The wall is 6’ higher than the wetlands below.  Mr. Weiss asked Mr. Williams to revise the plan with what they propose to do.

Mr. Romeo moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission accept the applicant’s request to continue the Public Hearing to 11/17/09.

61 Adams Street (245-1340) camp relocation and site work
Rich Williams and Dana Rowe were present.  Mr. Rowe has an old camp on his property that needs to be moved to make way for the new way roadway for the subdivision.  The Historical Society wanted him to save the building, known as “Camp Dogwood” used by the Wakefield Rod & Gun Club.  There is an old wood road cut through the property that they plan to use for relocating the building.  A building mover will be used to move the camp to a ridge located further north of its current location.  They are not sure if the new location has ledge, so they will either put a full foundation or if they discover ledge, just footings.
Mr. Romeo moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions, but hold for comments from DEP.

45 Shady Hill Road (245-xxxx) septic system
James Kavanaugh, the engineer for the project, was present for the applicant.  They will be replacing a failed septic system, but the only part within the 100’ buffer is the tank.

Mr. Romeo moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions, but hold for a DEP file number.

Adjourn 

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Romeo, and voted unanimously in favor;


that the Conservation Commission adjourn the meeting at 8:45 PM.  
Approved ______________________ Dated _______________
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